Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

September 7, 2010
In Attendance:  Bob Stevens, Tom Evans, Jim Tornatore, Lori DeHaas, Bill Foster, Merle Prentice, Jr., Frank Como, Tim Steed, Leon Welch, and Tracey Cucci.
Meeting called to order at 6:10 PM.  Minutes for the August 3, 2010 meeting were approved with a Motion by Tom Evans, Seconded by Bill Foster. Carried.

Tim Steed of Hunt Engineers gave a project overview including electronic meter bid; Blair Supply’s bid fell within anticipated range; Hunt will send recommendation for bid award and have attorney review.  Reservoir complete, contractor on schedule for distribution system, will have additional crew. Will be at substantial completion before weather gets worse.  Discussion of paving of roads and USDA issues with abuse of paving. Contractor Frank Kane discussed schedule.  Mayor would like schedule and details of project in newsletter and on website.  Hunt will provide updates schedules to office.  When project substantially complete, issues that will need to be completed will be documented; i.e., reseeding of lawns.  Effort being made by contractor not to disturb sidewalks.  Question of videotaping to prevent conflicts of what previous conditions are; contractor taking photos.  Will have 1 year warranty from date of substantial completion before final retainage; when contractor leaves, there will be issues for residents until they are back in spring to complete.  Discussion of easements still needed; have verbal from Rail Estates but need in writing, Attorney needs description of bounds;  Tappan easement still needed; contractor states that property is not even on schedule yet; still have residents’ easements to be completed.  Question about pump at well house, once further in contract will see if enough money remaining to do it.  Reviewed debt service collection from September billing, still on track.
Motion to adjourn at 7:46 p.m. by Merle Prentice, seconded by Tom Evans.  Carried.

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
